Simon Keogh

Newbrook House

Mount Venus Road

Rathfarnham

Dublin 16

Dear Sir/Madam, 


My name is Simon Keogh. I am in my final year of Business and Law in UCD. I am writing to you to apply for the Trainee Solicitor Program with Byrne Wallace. Having undertaken work experience with Deloitte and Denis I. Finn Solicitors, I have decided that a career as a solicitor is for me. 

Through my studies I have displayed the ability to work hard and produce consistent results.  I finished my third year placed 16th in my class with a GPA of 3.45, which included an A- and A in Company Law I and II respectively. Similarly, my degree has given me an insight into thinking both like a lawyer and a business person. I recognise that ultimately a commercial law firm is a business and I therefore think that I have the skillset to work in a commercial firm. I have also developed a commercial awareness through my interest in reading the Economist, the Financial Times and through Twitter and I believe this will fortify my skill set as a corporate lawyer. 

Along with this, I am a keen researcher. I have developed this skill beyond college work, through my contributions to the Student Legal Service in UCD. The Student Legal Service provides free legal information to UCD students through its clinics. As a clinic volunteer last year it was often the case that when a student had a query, further research was needed into the case. I am currently furthering this skill, having been selected for the committee of the Student Legal Service. Apart from ordinary committee duties, this involves researching and writing blog posts and articles for our website and annual publication. 
I want to work in Byrne Wallace for a number of reasons. Firstly, I have heard excellent feedback from those who work in Byrne Wallace. I have spoken with one of the current trainees at the UCD Law Fair, who spoke glowingly about the firm. Along with this, I am drawn to Byrne Wallace due to its client portfolio. I would relish the opportunity of being able to work with private clients, as well as the Government. I worked for public-sector clients as part of both of my previous internships and I found this particularly rewarding. 
I hope I have demonstrated that I am a good candidate for the role of trainee solicitor, and a great candidate for Byrne Wallace. My phone number is 0877925184 and my email is simon.keogh.1@ucdconnect.ie. I look forward to hearing from you soon. 
Yours Sincerely,
Simon Keogh.
